
 
Royal Borough of Greenwich is inviting public representations on the Draft Planning Guidance Note 

for the Ashburnham Triangle Conservation Area Article 4 Direction.  In May 2014 a new Article 4 

Direction was introduced for the Ashburnham Triangle Conservation Area.  Consequently, the 

previous direction was revoked, so that the guidance note that accompanied it became obsolete.  
This new Article 4 Direction Guidance Note is therefore intended to replace the previous guidance 

note published in 1995. 

The draft Guidance Note SPD identifies the properties that are covered by the Article 4 Direction 

and sets out the specific planning controls under the Direction.  The document also explains the 

types of works that will be likely or unlikely to gain planning permission. 

The consultation is open from 1 February to 14 March 2016. Copies of the document are 

available to view: 

 On the Council’s website www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk  

 At the Council’s principal office (address below) 

 At the following Royal Greenwich libraries (times below): 

 
 

 
Woolwich Centre 

Library  

Mon: 9am to 7pm 

Tues: 9am to 5.30pm 

Wed: 9am to 5.30pm 

Thurs: 9am to 7pm 

Fri: 9am to 5.30pm 

Sat: 9am to 5pm 

Sun: 12-4pm 

 
West Greenwich 

Library 

Mon: 2pm to 7pm  

Tues: 9am to 5.30pm 

Wed: Closed 

Thurs: 9am to 7pm  

Fri: 2pm to 5.30pm  

Sat: 9am to 5pm 

Sun: Closed  

 

Representations in respect of the draft SPD should be sent by email to building-

conservation@royalgreenwich.gov.uk; or by post to The Royal Borough of Greenwich Planning 

Policy Team, 5th Floor, The Woolwich Centre, 35 Wellington Street, Woolwich, London, SE18 6HQ 

by midnight on 14 March 2016.   

 

Adoption of the Planning Guidance Note for the Ashburnham Triangle Conservation 

Area Article 4 Direction  

All representations made in accordance with timescale, methods and scope of the Planning Guidance 

Note will be considered.  The Council will prepare a statement setting out a summary of the main 

issues raised and how these issues have been addressed in the Guidance which the Council intends 

to adopt.  The adopted Planning Guidance Note will be published on the Greenwich website and a 

copy will be made available for inspection at the Woolwich Centre.  Anyone who submits a 

representation can request that they are subsequently notified of the adoption of the Planning 

Guidance Note at a specified email or postal address. 
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